
Visit to Tulip Top Garden

September 15th was a rainy Thursday, but this did not discourage 29 hardy members 
and guests who boarded the bus to Tulip Tops for a visit organised by Coach Captain, 
Annette. On arrival we settled in with morning tea and coffee accompanied by 
"unusual" scones, jam, and cream. Everyone enjoyed a couple of hours admiring all 
the flowering trees and the many tulips. Fortunately, the heavy rain held off until our 
lunch of sandwiches, tea, coffee and melting moments. During the return trip Annette,
assisted by Lynne, conducted three raffles, won by Del Mills, Serena Beresford-Wylie
and Margaret Bryant, respectively.

 


